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June 2023
Dear Cedar Parents/Guardians:

We can not believe it is June already! What a wonderful year Cedar Drive has had as we came out of the pandemic, eager to be back together once again, with no interruptions and a renewed sense of commitment to our community. Our year has been a busy one, as we continue to see many of our Cedar traditions return. 

Cedar        Community: 
We love our community, we are Cedar proud that our school plays an integral role! This year we saw the return of our Smile for Seniors pen pals as our grade 5 students wrote to residents in the Scarborough Senior Residence. Ms. King and retired teacher Ms. Roberts, worked with residents and Cedar students on this informative and bonding partnership while honing students’ writing skills!! This June our students went for a final visit, complete with guitar and a Mini and Mickey Mouse appearance for Ms. Xavier’s grade 1 students!
This term, Cedar welcomed many parents to our very own Raise a Reader. We were thrilled to have so many parents come out and learn about early literacy. Thanks to Speech and Language Pathologist, Ms. Krofchik and Cedar teacher Ms. Amodeo for presenting and to Ms. Eisenberg, Vice-Principal, for organizing this amazing opportunity between home and school!
Our Council has concluded our meetings for this year. We thank them for sharing their input regarding School Improvement and various areas of focus for the year. Writing and anti-bullying were two of the topics that our Council’s parent survey identified as areas of interest.  The Cedar staff organized our Family Literacy Night on April 26 to further develop a meaningful connection between home and school. Our Council, along with community Support Worker Paul Blackwood helped bring Coby’s Anti-Bullying presentations to our students. We are grateful to our Council and all the parents and guardians who support our students and Cedar Drive!
Parent specific workshops were also provided with the assistance of our Community Support Worker as well as our SEPT workers. Employment, resume writing, interviewing and Food handling qualification workshops were offered throughout the term. We were very pleased at the parent turn out for our Food handling qualification series which saw 40+ parents participating! Thanks to Durward Anthony and Paul Blackwood for making this possible!
On May 31 we had over 60 parents join us for our annual Welcome to Kindergarten afternoon.  Along with Cedar staff, we were pleased to have our SEPT workers Selvi and Fachria, Speech & Language Pathologist Jordana Krofchik, NYAD staff, Derek and Danielle, staff from the Toronto Public Library, Ms. Briscoe from our Early ON Centre, welcome new and returning families and students to our upcoming FDK program. 
The Arts at Cedar!
Have you seen the incredible self-portraits of our students as you enter the main entrance at Cedar Drive? Well, our amazing artistic talent will be brought outdoors to the front of the school for all to appreciate and celebrate Cedar’s community! Our community is so rich and so incredibly important to all of us! We will be completing an art installation, celebrating our diversity, our inclusivity, our commitment to making the world a better place where kindness and care guide our commitment to a better world. Once again, Cedar is so happy to have Artist Taya working with all our students, JK-grade 6 on an outdoor installation “Cedar        Community”. We can’t wait to share our creation! 
Next year, Cedar is thrilled to be offering a full menu of “The Arts”-Dance, Drama, Music, Visual Arts. We are so excited to add visual arts to our specialized teaching subjects (physical education, French, music, dance, drama). We welcome Ms. Villanueva to this exciting role as we use our STEAM room and former computer lab as our Arts “hatchery”.

Continual School Improvement:

Our School Improvement Planning process aligns with the TDSB Multi Year Strategic Plan and has been in full swing this academic year! Student Achievement, Well-Being and Equity continued to be our main focus, this year. Our school is very aware that students’ mental health and well-being remain a priority as we tirelessly promote a sense of belonging and ownership, through an equity based, anti-oppressive lens to set students up for continued success. Cedar Drive has also taken beginning steps to learn Truth in age and grade appropriate ways as students and staff co-learn in this collective journey of Truth and Reconciliation. This year we are focused on:

·  Early Years reading using comprehensive literacy practices as well as explicit teaching of phonemic awareness, phonics, and vocabulary. 

· In mathematics, we are re-establishing our use of diagnostic mathematical assessments using a variety of different resources, old and new to better identify areas of “unfinished learning”, including Mathletics in grades 5 and 6
· Supporting student well-being, by re-introducing valuable programs for our students including the ICYC and Tropicana Skill Builders groups, weekly Lacrosse Night with Toronto Police Services, 43 Division and Mr. Billinger. This past term we also worked with SisTalk to support healthy activity and relationships amongst our junior students. We also welcomed TDSB’s Gender Based Violence Team for staff professional development and classroom workshops. 
Learning Opportunities for Parents and Staff:

We have said it before! At Cedar Drive, students are not the only ones learning all the time! Our dedicated staff continue to embrace new learning to positively impact their instructional practice and school improvement. This year, we have launched Unlearn, an equity and inclusion resource that promotes critical thinking and reflection. Ms. King is our LN 16 teacher representative for Combatting Hate and Racism: Student Learning Strategy and Ms. Amodeo is our teacher representative for the Wilson Reading Resource and Professional Learning to support a Tiered Approach. The knowledge and skills learned in these professional development opportunities benefit our entire staff. Our Grade 3-6 teachers have also worked with our TDSB Assistive Technology teacher, Ms. Ramson to learn a new on-line literacy program, Lexia. Our grade 5 and 6 teachers along with SERT and ESL teachers have also completed training for an online, pilot math program, called Mathletics. In the primary grades, Ms. Amodeo and Ms. Dynes represented Cedar at the TDSB Early Mathematical Foundations professional learning series. Finally, thanks to our resident Special Education expert, Vice-Principal Eisenberg, our staff have received training in the Individual Learning Plan (ILP) process to support students with focused strategies and next steps for learning. 
Our LOVE of Reading!!

Cedar is thrilled to announce that we have been chosen to be part of the Indigo Adopt-A-School Program! Ms. Bradey, our teacher librarian submitted a proposal earlier in the year and we were selected to be a part of the AAS Indigo’s Love of Reading program! More details will follow in the Fall 2023, and the fundraising date will be October 10-31. Our supporting partner stores will be Coles in Georgian Mall, Barrie and Indigo Barrie! We are so pleased to be chosen as one of Indigo’s schools for this incredible opportunity that will directly support our students and a love of reading! Thank you, Indigo!  Way to Go Cedar!!

Co-curriculars and Special Events:

Part of our strong Cedar tradition is to not only provide rigorous academic programming, but to also provide meaningful opportunities in many different areas through clubs and teams. This past term staff offered choir, drumming, folk dancing, dance club, March Madness, Lacrosse with Toronto Police Services, Jump Rope for Heart month, Girls at Bat in partnership with Jays Care, SisTalk, Track and Field, and the Forest of Reading.  Our arts clubs culminated in a Festival of The Arts evening where we celebrated student performances. This term we also welcomed back our amazing Artist Taya who has been busily co- envisioning and actualizing our students’ artwork entitled, Cedar       Community which will be an outdoor installation. Our students want to send a message of kindness, care, and respect for the diverse community of which, Cedar is an integral part. We can’t wait to share this work with the community and hope to have it mounted at the front of the school, prior to year’s end.
This past term, at the suggestion of Council, we welcomed in Coby’s Anti-Bullying Magic Show. The feedback from this special presentation was universally positive as Cedar learns to send strong messaging about standing up to bullying.

As we concluded our year, we saw the return of Cedar’s Got Talent!! What an incredible morning as students shared their talent with an excited and supportive audience. Way to go Cedar!!

In our final week of school, Cedar will welcome former Olympian Milt Ottey to Cedar. Mr. Ottey and his team will run phys. ed. circuits to get students moving and recording their personal best, as we prepare for an active summer!
Facility Upgrades and Updates:
We love our Cedar Drive facility! We are happy to share that our gymnasium floor refresh is complete!  Gym A and B have new hardwood and game lines and Gym C had its rubber floor replaced. Next year we are looking forward to potentially getting some new wall mats to complete our update. We are very excited to have these improvements! Our new and improved lunchroom tables have also arrived, and we are pleased to provide a better experience for our students who stay for lunch. Bon appetit!
Volunteers:

We are so excited to be welcoming our volunteers back into our school! Thank you to those parents/caregivers who filled out our volunteer request forms at Curriculum Night. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Ms. Palen at the school, as there are a number of steps we need to complete before volunteers begin. A Police Reference Check (PRC) must be completed prior to starting. For those of you have submitted a PRC and are returning volunteers, please reach out to us to see if an offense declaration is needed. 
Good-byes and new beginnings:
While this time of year is always exciting, as we bring our year to a close, there are often some bittersweet emotions due to anticipated changes. Students move from one grade to another, to a new classroom and a new teacher and in the case of our grade 6s, a new school. We hope the tentative list below will help you prepare for this transition, as student report cards include a TENTATIVE placement for the 2023-2024 academic year. 
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This year, Cedar says good-bye to Ms. Ng who will be transferring to Ranchdale PS. We thank Ms. Ng for her years of dedicated service to our Cedar Kindergarten team, and we wish her well in her future endeavours. This year Ms. Xavier, Ms. Boyko and I will be retiring as we look forward to some new adventures. Ms. Boyko started at Cedar in 2001 and has been an integral part of our team ever since, building capacity within our system, supporting and mentoring new office staff. Ms. Xavier joined Cedar Drive in 1995 after starting as an Educational Assistant at the former Midland Collegiate. Ms. Xavier’s expertise as an Early Reading expert and OPAL team member contributed to our learning community. The freezie and popcorn recesses can also be attributed to her leadership and the creation of a Cedar tradition! After 30 years in education, I too will be retiring. The sense of community in our school has been so rewarding and I am deeply grateful for the past six years I have spent at Cedar. Please read my letter to our wonderful learning community here. 
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For the 2023-2024 academic year, Cedar is pleased that we are returning to our pre-pandemic enrolment. As such, we are welcoming many new staff for the next academic year. Cedar extends a warm, waxwing welcome to:

Ms. Sadik, Office Administrator

Ms. Stinson, Clerical (pm)

Ms. M. Price, Kindergarten

Mr. L. Ambigaibagan, Kindergarten
Ms. K. Forester, Kindergarten

Ms. L. Dickie, Grade 1
Mr. N. Stavro-Sholdoff, Grade ½

Ms. R. Wills, Grade 1,2,3 PR.DD ISP

Ms. J. Crate, Grade 5

Ms. K Eva-Loponen, Grade 6

Please continue to check our website https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/cedardrive/ for additional information, Google classroom links, Trustee newsletters and information from our School Advisory Council.
We wish our Cedar family, good health and happiness throughout the summer vacation!

We thank our families for their continued support of the home-school partnership. Together we remain Cedar strong!

Yours truly,

T. Mitchell

Principal
Cedar Drive Junior Public School


21 Gatesview Avenue, Scarborough, Ontario M1J 3G4


Phone: 416-396-6120	             Fax: 416-396-3357


            Trustee Zakir Patel     Superintendent John Currie


 Principal T. Mitchell   Vice-Principals L. Eisenberg, S. Lockett








Principal Tamara Mitchell       Vice-Principal John Kyriazis
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		Staff Name

School Chair ©

		Assignment

		            Entry Room  Door

		Support Staff

		Assignment 

		Room/ Phone #



		1. Jana Maxwell 

		JK-SK-A

		106    #4

		Naila Afzal  

		ECE 

		106



		2. Kari Forester       

		JK-SK-B     

		107    #4

		Khaleeq Syed

		ECE

		107



		3. Luxshu Ambigaibagan

		JK-SK-C     

		110    #4

		Kumari Suthakaran

		ECE

		110



		4. Michelle Price      

		JK-SK-D     

		115    115

		Virginia Maltez-Parodi

		ECE

		115



		5. France Bernard                           

		JK-SK-E     

		116    116

		

		

		



		6. Dianne Tsvetanov

		JK-SK-F

		117    117

		Niruthiya Raveendran

		ECE

		117



		7. Raeleen Wills       

		DD-123      

		111  Front

		

		

		



		8. Erin Morrow

		1A      *behind gyms  

		102      *

		

		

		



		9. Nancy MacIndoe

		1B               

		103     #4

		

		

		



		10. Leslie Dickie         

		1C      *behind gyms  

		105      *

		

		

		



		11. Kirstin Amodeo

		1D      *behind gyms          

		108      *

		

		

		



		12. Nick Stavro-Sholdoff                          

		1/2A

		101     #4

		

		

		



		13. Rishma Nanji

		2A

		202     #3

		

		

		



		14. Cheryl Butterfield

		2B

		203     #3

		

		

		



		15. Jen Dynes

		2C

		204     #3

		

		

		



		16. Wendy Christensen

		2/3A

		201     #3

		

		

		



		17. Shannon Fiske ©

		3A

		205     #3

		

		

		



		18. Rose Summerby

		3B

		206     #3

		

		

		



		19. Ken Freckelton

		3C

		207     #3

		

		

		



		20. Steve Kang

		3-4A

		209     #5

		

		

		



		21. Phil Savas

		4A

		208     #5

		

		

		



		22. Lorna Thomas

		4B

		210     #5

		

		

		



		23. Jillian Crate         

		5A

		216     #6

		

		

		



		24. Tom Billinger

		5B

		220     #7

		

		

		



		25. Jana King ©

		5C

		221     #7

		

		

		



		26. Rebecca Young

		6A

		214     #6

		

		

		



		27. Kathleen Eva-Loponen

		6B               

		215     #6

		

		

		



		28. Jeff O’Brien

		6C

		218     #6

		

		

		



		29. Jackie Lawrence

		LOI 6am only


SERT-pm

		219     #7

		

		

		





All students in Kindergarten to Grade 6 should arrive at school at 8:30am,


to meet their teacher at their entry door, before the bell.

· SCHOOL START/ENTRY TIME: 8:40am Please be on time for school!

· LUNCH for all students (JK-6)
    11:30am to 12:25pm 

                                                     Students who go home for lunch, we

                                                     ask that parents/caregivers pickup


                                                     kindergarten children first!


· SCHOOL END TIME:

   3:15pm Please be on time for pickup!

    Parents/caregivers pickup kindergarten

    children first!

If your child is leaving school early or going home with someone different, 

please notify your child’s teacher.

For your child’s safety, we need to know when 


your child will not be at school.


If your child is sick, please keep them home for the full day.


REPORT YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL


Call BEFORE 8:30am for morning classes AND/OR

Call BEFORE 12:15pm for afternoon classes


For a FULL day absence only, please call 1-833-250-2290  press 3 


For a HALF day absence or late, please call 416-396-6120 and press 0


These numbers DO NOT receive text messages.


 We highly recommend that you add these numbers as contacts, in your phone.  


Cedar Drive Staff 2023-2024
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June 2023


As the school year comes to an end and I personally prepare for my next adventure of retirement, I look back at the past six years with deep appreciation and gratitude for our learning community. Always putting our children-our students- at the centre of everything we do, has enabled Cedar Drive to continually progress and improve, to build everlasting relationships and to collectively celebrate our learning.

Cedar Drive JPS is truly a special school, with the most wonderful students, supportive, kind parents and a committed staff all working together to make great things happen for our students and extended learning community. The synergy palpable, Cedar has been in lock step as we faced the global pandemic together with determination and mutual kindness, emerging with renewed commitment and a clear vision as to where to focus our next steps. While I personally will not be a part of Cedar’s next chapter, I am so very proud of our accomplishments and the new foundation we have built for Cedar’s future. Teamwork is undoubtedly Cedar’s superpower.

To our incredible students, thank you for sharing your learning, your voice, your creativity, your smiles and kind words.

To our parents, grandparents, aunties, uncles, caregivers, thank you for your trust, your advocacy and support.

To our staff, thank you for your generosity of spirit and commitment to our students, families and each other. To our School Council, Trustee, Superintendent of Education and the TDSB, thank you for your support of our wonderful learning community.

It is not lost on me how incredibly fortunate I have been in my role of Principal of this exceptional school. What a privilege. Thank you.

Shine on Cedar Drive!
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Best Wishes, Warmest Regards,


Ms. Mitchell

Cedar Drive Junior Public School



21 Gatesview Avenue, Scarborough, Ontario M1J 3G4



Phone: 416-396-6120	             Fax: 416-396-3357







Principal: T. Mitchell



Vice-Principals: L. Eisenberg and S. Lockett




















